
 
 
                                    Legal Department American Electric Power 
 1 Riverside Plaza 
 Columbus, OH 43215-2373 
 AEP.com 

October 10, 2022 
 
 
Ms. Tanowa Troupe, Secretary 
Ohio Power Siting Board 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793 
 
RE: Case No. 22-0752-EL-BLN  

Lee Extension 138 kV Transmission Line Project 
Notice of Adjustment  

 
Dear Ms. Troupe: 
 

After consulting with OPSB Staff, AEP Ohio Transmission Company, Inc. (the 
“Company”) provides the following notice of adjustment to the above referenced 
project.  
 
The Company determined that the transmission line route shown on Figure 2 in the 
Company’s filing on August 5, 2022 needs to be adjusted due to construction impacts to 
the Ohio Department of Transportation’s (ODOT) drainage swell. The Company 
determined that Structure 7 would need to be shifted 8.6’ north, within the proposed 
right-of-way, to avoid impacts to the ODOT drainage swell, see attached exhibit. 
However, the application text remains unchanged based on the proposed shift and does 
not affect any new property owners, impact any additional wetlands or streams, or 
require additional tree clearing. Attached is an exhibit (Lee 138 kV Extension – STR 7 
Shift Exhibit) showing the proposed Structure 7 shift.  The Company will also provide 
updated shape files prior to the start of construction. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Hector Garcia      
Hector Garcia (0084517), Counsel of Record 
Counsel for AEP Ohio Transmission Company, Inc. 
 
cc: John Jones, Counsel OPSB Staff 
 Jon Pawley, OPSB Staff 

Hector Garcia 
Senior Counsel – 
Regulatory Services 
 (614) 716-3410 (P) 
hgarcia1@aep.com 
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